

First Junior
New Challenges 1: Modules 3 to 6
II Term Mock

GRAMMAR**A) Complete the email with the verbs in the Present Simple.**

Hi Melanie,

Thanks for your email. Here is (be) some information about my town. There ¹ _____ (be) a large sports centre in our town. My friend Susan and I always ² _____ (go) there on Saturday afternoons. She ³ _____ (play) football and she ⁴ _____ (do) judo, too. I ⁵ _____ (not like) judo, but I love football. She sometimes ⁶ _____ (go) in the swimming pool, but not very often because the water is very cold. There ⁷ _____ (be) two cafes in the centre and we usually have a snack and a drink before we go home. Our parents ⁸ _____ (not like) us to get home late.

Now what about you? ⁹ _____ (you / live) in a big town? ¹⁰ _____ (be) there a sports centre in your town? What sports ¹¹ _____ (you / like)? ¹² _____ (you / go) swimming sometimes?

Jane

B) Write sentences. Use the Present Simple and the information in the box.

😊😊 = love / 😊 = like / 😐 = not mind / ☹️ = not like / ☹️☹️ = hate

0 Laura 😊 do her homework

Laura likes doing her homework.

1 Mark and Alex ☹️ watch films

2 my sister 😊😊 go on the water slide

3 we ☹️☹️ visit the museum

4 John 😐 play computer games

5 Philip and I 😊 eat hamburgers

C) Order the words in the sentences.

breakfast / We / at / never / six o'clock / have

We never have breakfast at six o'clock.

1 friends / their beds / ever / make / hardly / My

2 travels / by bus / She / school / usually / to

3 read / parents / always / the morning / in / the newspaper / My

4 the radio? / you / to / listen / Do / often

5 late / I / Saturdays / get up / on / sometimes

6 is / The park / full of children / always

D) Write sentences in Present Continuous (affirmative or negative) using the verbs in brackets.

1) He _____ (save) money because he wants to buy a car.

2) You _____ (not listen) to me.

3) My parents _____ (look) for a new apartment.

4) The victim _____ (not talk) to the police.

5) We _____ (plan) a trip to Japan.

E) Write questions and short answers. Use the Present Continuous.



it / rain?

Is it raining? No, it isn't. It's snowing.



1. he / draw?



2. she / brush her teeth?



3. they / go to the ice rink?

F) Choose the correct answer.

1. There's *some* / *a* big notice board on the classroom wall.
2. There aren't *any* / *some* computers in the music room.
3. *Is there* / *Are there* a wardrobe in your bedroom?
4. Are there *a* / *any* students in the science lab?
5. There are *any* / *some* magazines on the table.
6. 'Is there a swimming pool at your school?' 'Yes, *there is* / *there's*.'
7. *There are* / *There aren't* any books on the desk.
8. *There's* / *There aren't* a sports centre near my house.

G) Complete the sentences with the Past Simple form of the verbs in brackets.

1. The cat _____ (escape) from the garden.
2. Jane _____ (be) born in 1996.
3. My parents _____ (work) at the supermarket last year.
4. July and Mike _____ (not be) at the party yesterday.
5. They _____ (agree) with me about the album.
6. He _____ (try) to start the car.
7. We _____ (enjoy) the funfair a lot.
8. Mike _____ (not be) feeling well in the morning.
9. _____ (be) you at the cinema last night?
10. Luke _____ (kill) an insect that was on his bed!

VOCABULARY

H) Choose the correct option.

- 1) Brad Pitt is an interesting *actress* / *actor*.
- 2) A *model* / *pilot* works in a plane.
- 3) John is a firefighter. His job is very *easy* / *dangerous*.
- 4) My English *doctor* / *teacher* always sends us homework.
- 5) I am *bored* / *scared*. Do you want to play?
- 6) I'm having a difficult test tomorrow. I'm *excited* / *nervous*.
- 7) Mike is *downloading* / *chatting* music to play.
- 8) Oh, my battery is at 5%! I have to *save* / *use* this file.
- 9) I use a nickname to *receive* / *chat* online.
- 10) *Put on* / *Get in* your coat. It's cold.
- 11) Can I *listen to* / *talk to* you about my homework?
- 12) You can use google to *get in* / *find out* the meaning of this word.
- 13) I'm not going to the party *why* / *because* I'm really tired.
- 14) *Why* / *When* are you crying?
- 15) Is he *exciting* / *excited* about his party?
- 16) Three *astronauts* / *crew* were on the mission.
- 17) In a space station there is *oxygen and equipment* / *crew* but it's not very comfortable.
- 18) Were people *worried* / *interested* in the mission?
- 19) I raise money *for* / *to* charity.
- 20) My parents are going *to* / *on* a journey next month.

I) Look at the pictures. Write the names of the places - weather - transports.



hotel



1) _____



2) _____



3) _____



windy



4) _____



5) _____



6) _____



balloon



7) _____



8) _____



9) _____

J) Choose the correct words.

It's very *wind* / windy today.

- 1) It's usually hot in *summer* / *winter*.
- 2) My friends and I like playing in the *rainy* / *rain*.
- 3) It's *snowy* / *snow* in the mountains.
- 4) In *winter* / *summer* the weather is cold and rainy.
- 5) There are *cloudy* / *clouds* in the sky and it's raining.
- 6) It's a *sun* / *sunny* day. We can go to the park and play.

K) Complete the dialogue. Write one word for each space. Use the words from the box.

Miss out opposite turn cross

A: Excuse me. Can you tell me how to get to the ice rink, please?

B: Yes, sure. First go ¹ _____ of the shopping centre. ² _____ left into Green Road.

When you get to the Red Lion Hotel, ³ _____ Green Road. The ice rink is ⁴ _____ the hotel.

You can't ⁵ _____ it.

A: Thank you.

DICTIONARY

L) Write what you hear.

LISTENING COMPREHENSION

M) Listen to the interview with Vijay Kumar.
Read the sentences (1–6). Are the sentences True or False?

- 1 You can find out where he lives from his MySpace page. _____
- 2 Strangers can get his name and address from the page. _____
- 3 He never opens emails from strangers. _____
- 4 He sometimes keeps emails with nasty comments. _____
- 5 He always pays for the music he downloads. _____
- 6 His mother often checks his computer. _____

READING COMPREHENSION

N) Read the text. Then, answer the questions.



Tara Lipinski, the famous figure skating winner of the 1998 Winter Olympics, is 29 years old now. She is a Gemini. Her birthday is on June 10TH. She lives in Texas, but she is from Philadelphia, USA. She has got no brothers or sisters. She is not married and now works as a sports commentator.

This is part of an interview with her in those days.

'My weekdays are quite tiring. I get up at half past seven and have breakfast. At half past eight mum drives me to the Detroit Skating Club. Every day I practise from nine o'clock to lunchtime at twelve o'clock. My lunch break finishes at one o'clock. Then, I work with my coaches until a quarter to three. After that, my mother drives me home. There, I start lessons at home at three o'clock.

When my teacher leaves, at about half past six, I make dinner with my mother. After dinner, I do my homework or watch TV. I usually go to bed at half past nine. In my free time I go shopping, meet my friends, play tennis or go swimming. I don't have much free time, but I enjoy every minute of it. At the moment, I am practising a lot because there is a very important competition in February.



1. Where is Tara from? _____
2. How many brothers and sisters has Tara got? _____
3. What time does Tara get up on weekdays? _____
4. How many hours does Tara practise ice-skating in the morning? _____
5. What does Tara like doing in her free time? _____

WRITING

N) Write about your daily routine. Use the following words: always - sometimes - never - first - then.

(50-70 words)

Helpful notes: think about...

- What time do you get up? What do you do next?
- How often do you brush your teeth / have breakfast / do your homework?
- What do you do after school?
- What time do you go to sleep?

